



HOLY INFANT KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS #10794

MAY

NEWSLETTER

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

- 5/1 Ted Tabayoyong
- 5/8 Dave Denzer
- 5/15 Jack Wiltrakis
- 5/22 Al Bouckaert
- 5/29 Jack Schaefers

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

- Fred Lagos opened the meeting with a rosary at 7:30 p.m.
- March minutes discussion Rich Lacaille asked about the Anniversary Dinner invitations for Charter Members with Spouse/Guest should include only one spouse/guest
- Fr. Vordtriede is supposed to be looking into vestment needs
- Script report should be part of minutes
- Various thank you notes were read
- Vince Vogelgesang read the treasurer report
- Bingo for this quarter has netted about \$8100
- Jim Chappuis gave the financial secretary report on food drive, dues, anniversary party and bills
- we had a \$75 bingo clean up fee because we left Holy Infant staff do the clean up

- -Tom Wardenburg mentioned the upcoming 4th Degree Holy Spirit meeting is at Incarnate Word, next Wednesday. Spoke about the Felice Coeurs dance.
- -Steve Lane Fred Vilbig will become a 1st Degree Knight, Wed, 4/12 at Sacred Heart Valley Park
- new parishioners will get a K of C welcome package.
- -Rich Lacaille the 4th Sunday will be the Anniversary Party. He has booked all the 4th

Sunday Mass intentions for 2018.

- -Fred Lagos gave an Anniversary Party progress report.
- Joe Strange had spoken at MOPS to encourage them and their husbands to join the K of C. They were asking if we could sponsor MOPS for 2018 to the tune of \$1,200. They would be willing to help with the script program for the sponsorship. We decided to table the idea.
- 4/22 is the Cub Scouts' Bike Rodeo we will provide hot dogs, etc. Dave Denser will

get hot dogs and buns.

- Dan Angel has asked to sell baseball tickets at the April 22 Bingo. This is for the youth group. We voted OK. Proposed to give him the 50/50 profits and tips. Voted OK.

- -Bob Walker presented us with a Food For Families plaque. We'd received \$300 from national for the food collection.
 - Next food drive 5/21 is also Donut Sunday
 - Next Bingo is 5/20 and Team B
- -Ted Salvia 5/10 we will provide Ballwin Police with sandwiches, etc for dinner. Will need help about 4 p.m. The police agreed to come give us a talk before a meeting sometime.
- -Tom Tracy Script Sales report we average 4.91% profit, about \$6,000 per year. Less than last year. There will be NO sales on Easter weekend.
- if you can help, let Tom know so he does not have to go cover for that Mass.
- -Bob Hawkins gave a state report.
- -Rich Lacaille mentioned that the Columbian Fund meeting had decided to set aside \$1,000 for St. Vincent de Paul Society (when needed) to be used to help one of our council's Knights. It was proposed to give some funds to the Holy Infant Building Fund. This was questioned if the fund needed money since the bulletin showed it had \$36,000 in its account. This idea was tabled for now.
- -The poster and essay contests are cancelled due to the school opting out.
- -Ted Salvia provided a printout of a cabinet that could hold all the Bingo cooking supplies,

- rather than continuing to store them in Paul Mallory's basement. This to be located in the new storage room in the upper cafeteria. We voted to spend the funds (about \$140) on the new cabinet.
- -Bob Walker District Deputy report on membership (0) and insurance (0).
- 4/30 we will have a 2nd and 3rd degree ceremony at HI and 1st degree 6/13.
- Fred Lagos Next meeting will include needing a new officer slate
 - closed the meeting at 9:00 p.m.
- -Recorder Gene Hanneke

<u>OFFICER'S MEETING</u> <u>MINUTES</u>

- -Fred Lagos opened the meeting at 7:35 p.m.
- This Saturday, April 29, is our council's anniversary celebration
- May 21 is Donut Sunday we will buy the donuts & the women's aux will serve
- We discussed the officer slate for the 2017/2018 year
- Grand Knight Rich Lacaille Deputy Grand Knight Steve Lane

- Chancellor Jim Rolwes or Ron Harmon
 - Treasurer Vince Vogelgesang
- Recorder Gene Hanneke
 - Advocate Matt Lacaille
- Warden John Hoffmann
 - 3 Year Trustee Fred Lagos
- 2 Year Trustee Alan Thome- 1 YearTrustee Ray Brune
- Rich Lacaille lead a discussion on starting our meetings at 8 p.m. instead of 7:30 p.m.

Would this bring more people to our meetings? No decision was made

- Vince Vogelgesang - the April Bingo provided \$412 for the Holy Infant Youth Group -

provided by the 50/50 and Tips, plus matching from us.

- Of the two Laclede Gas workers that were killed last week, Vince knew the younger one. He was a Knight and left young children. We voted to give \$200 for his family.
- We give some of the funds from Bingo to the Columbian Fund. Discussion on whether these come from profit or gross receipts. Decision was from profit.
- Bob Walker He and Jim Schmitt are working on plans for maintenance of the statues we provided Holy Infant. Costs are covered by a

\$500 that we put into an account to cover these expenses.

- Corpus Christi will be June 17th. We will need funds for food and drink that day.
- 2nd & 3rd Degree Ceremony will be in Rosario Hall on April 30th. 1:00.
 - May 21 will be the next food drive.
- June's bingo is on the 17th which is also the Corpus Christi celebration. Can we change it? Fred will look into this.
- Ted Salvia May 10th we will provide dinner for the Ballwin Police. Meet at the station at 4 p.m. to bring sandwiches into the station.
- Fred Lagos closed the meeting at 8:25 p.m.
- -- Gene Hanneke Recorder

- > CHANCELOR
- > TREASURER
- > RECORDER
- ADVOCATE
- **➢ WARDEN**
- > INSIDE GUARD
- OUTSIDE GUARD
- > 3 YEAR TRUSTEE

For information of duties of these positions, go to:

http://www.kofc.org/en/resources/officers/officers.pdf

BINGO

April bingo was attended by over 170 players! Another great turn out. We were short some help, so if anyone can give us a hand on the next bingo of *May 20th* it would be greatly appreciated!



COUNCIL'S 25TH ANNIVERSARY

A great time was had by all who attended our 25th Anniversary Celebration on April 29th. Unfortunately, because of inclement weather, Msgr Buccheit was unable to attend. He did call me the following day to apologize and to tell everyone hello for him!

ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Nominations will be taken at our next general meeting for our new slate of officers, who will take over reigns of our council effective July 1st. Officers to be elected are:

- > GRAND KNIGHT
- > DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT

2016/2017 OFFICER'S LIST

Grand Knight Fred Lagos
Deputy Grand Knight Rich Lacaille
Chancellor Steve Lane
Treasurer Vince

Vogelgesang

Financial Secretary
Recorder
Lecturer
Advocate
Jim Chappuis
Gene Hanneke
Ted Salvia
Matt Lacaille

Warden John

Hoffmann

Inside Guard Ernie Doorack
Outside Guard Vince Daus
3 Year Trustee Alan Thome

2 Year Trustee Dan

Kuhlenbach

1 Year Trustee Joe Strange District Deputy Bob Walker

IMPORTANT DATES

5/9 General Meeting

5/15 PSR Picnic

5/20 Bingo

5/21 Donut Sunday/Spring Membership

Drive

5/23 Planning Meeting